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11 March 2021 
 
 
Our Reference: SYD20/00454/03 
Council Reference: DA20/0167 
Portal Reference: CNR-6822 
 
Sandra Fagan 
Penrith City Council       
PO Box 60 
PENRITH NSW 2751 
 
 
Dear Ms Fagan  
 
CONSTRUCT MIXED USE COMMERCIAL AND RESIDENTIAL COMPLEX - 614-632 HIGH 
STREET, PENRITH  
 
Reference is made to Council’s referral dated 16 February 2021 with regard to the abovementioned 
Development Application, which was referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) Services in 
accordance with Clause 104 and Schedule 3 of State Environmental Planning Policy 
(Infrastructure) 2007.  
 
TfNSW has reviewed the additional submitted documentation inclusive of Varga Traffic Planning’s 
response dated 22 Sept 2020 and provides the following comments for Council:  
 

1. It is noted that the intersection of Union Street and Worth Street would operate worse in 
2030 in both AM and PM Peaks. Also, the intersection operates at LOS E during PM peak 
which is in an unacceptable level. Mitigation measures should be proposed to bring the 
level of service to an acceptable level (LOS C or better). 
 

2. Reference is made to Item 4 and 5 in TfNSW (27 May 2020) response Attachment A. The 
response from the consultant does not adequately address these concerns raised. In this 
regard consideration should be given to addressing these safety concerns and any 
mitigation measures is to be provided for review. 

 
3. This area is considered to have high pedestrian activity due to its close proximity to the train 

station and commercial establishments (i.e Westfield), there should be provisions of 
infrastructure for vulnerable road users to ensure their safety and promote walking/cycling.  
 
In addition it is unclear if pedestrian protection has been included in the models provided. 
Electronic SIDRA modelling files need to be reviewed to ensure appropriate pedestrian 
protection is incorporated into the modelling. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



As Council are the planning authority for this development it is up to Council to determine if the 
development risks raised by TfNSW are satisfied. Should Council determine that additional 
information is required to address TfNSW concerns, TfNSW will provide further comments on any 
additional information that’s is provided. 
 
If you have any further questions, Laura van Putten, Land Use Planner at TfNSW, would be pleased 
to take your call on (02) 8849 2480 or please email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
  

 
Pahee Rathan 
Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator 
TfNSW 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attachment A – TfNSW Letter 5 February 2020 



  



 


